

Grove Close Brockley Rise Forest Hill London SE23 1AS

Tel 020 8699 2675 www.dalmain.lewisham.sch.uk admin@dalmain.lewisham.sch.uk

Headteacher Ms Erika Eisele Deputy Headteacher Mrs Sarah Rose

Dear Parents & Carers

We are extremely lucky to have installed 2 new playground areas recently, thanks to the incredible fundraising efforts of our community through the Friends of Dalmain. We cannot thank everyone enough for these contributions and for the difference these areas have made to our main playground.

Chill Area

The 'Chill Area' has been developed for children needing a quiet space within the playground to read, draw or spend quiet time with friends. We have lovely seating areas and a book cupboard for children to access but we also look forward to further developments here by planting flowers and having the wildlife area up the stairs once it is re-opened for use.

Climbing Frame

The new climbing frame arrived last week and it is now ready for use! During assembly today, the children sensibly wrote the following rules which have been agreed by all for the safe use of this equipment:

- 1. We keep away from the wall at all times.
- 2. Our feet are on the lower logs, our hands are on the higher parts.
- 3. We stay upright (not hanging upside down).
- 4. 8 children maximum.
- 5. There are time limits so we can all take turns.
- 6. We do not run or sit on the grass.
- 7. We stay around the outside of the equipment, never under it.
- 8. We do not climb to the top or sit there.
- 9. We get down or jump off sensibly and safely.
- 10. Food / drink is kept away from this area.

It would be hugely appreciated if you could go through these agreements with children at home to reinforce the message about the safe use of our new climbing frame. Thank you in advance for your support.

After School - Use of Playground Equipment

Before morning drop off and after the children have been collected at the end of the day, they are the responsibility of their parent / carer. We want everyone to be safe in the school playground and so ask that children refrain from using school equipment before or after school when Dalmain staff are not available to supervise.

















Grove Close Brockley Rise Forest Hill London SE23 1AS

Tel 020 8699 2675 www.dalmain.lewisham.sch.uk admin@dalmain.lewisham.sch.uk

Headteacher Ms Erika Eisele Deputy Headteacher Mrs Sarah Rose

Thank You!

It really is fantastic to see 'Project Playground' coming to life! Without the support of our community, we would not have been able to install these new areas so thank you again for this. We are looking forward to seeing what exciting developments we can make during our second year of Project Playground!

Best wishes

Ms Eisele Headteacher













